 Arlington Colt Tennis Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

December 7, 2015

The Arlington Colts Tennis Booster Cub meeting was held on Monday, December 7, 2015.  President Rebecca Rodgers called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.  
The following Booster Club members were present:  Rebecca Rodgers, Wendy Utter Laura Perez, Jennifer Todd, Peyton Tinkle, Kim Buchmeyer, Sam Buchmeyer, Susan Anderson, Sean Fagan, Francisca Rubio and Coach McCleary.

Committee members reviewed meeting minutes from November 2, 2015.  A correction will be made from Sean Fager to Sean Fagen.  

There was a motion to approve the minutes from November 2. 2015.  

President Rebecca Rodgers announced the sudden and unexpected loss of Treasurer Steve Hill.  The Booster Club is collecting donations for his family.  

The following changes will be made to The Bylaws:  

Article III:  Officers and Committees

Change wording to, two Co-Presidents, two Co-Vice Presidents and two Assistant Treasurers.  Delete sentence explaining why we are adding two officers.  Change six to eight elected positions.  Make spelling correction to treasure to treasurer in several areas of The Bylaws.    

Edit Bylaws with the above changes and post on Facebook for review before next meeting.  

Susan Anderson, Rebecca Rodgers and Coach McCleary will co-sign on account.   

Treasurer's Report- Balance is $627.07 plus $32.14 will be added from spirit night at Panera Bread.  

Susan Anderson will contact the AISD print shop for lower cost copies. Rebecca Rodgers will be reimbursed for printing flyers for spirit night and other events, pending submitting receipts. 

There was a discussion of future and potential fundraiser events.  

-Car wash on a heavy traffic day at the school in April.
-Tournament in mid-March $5 to play.   Unsure if it will include both High School/Junior High and potential prizes.  

-Fan Page online to purchase spirit items.  

-Contest for students to design a T-Shirt.  

-Tennis Fair in June to include vendors and car smash.

-Texas Motor Speedway- Commit to a minimum number of events to drive spectators in gulf carts from parking lot to events, but we would need at least 20 volunteers per event.  

Update- Shirts are in the process of being printed and should be distributed Mid-December.  

Future Plans

We need a 5-year plan:  What’s our priority, Operating Fund Minimum ($2,500?), Separate Accounts, More Booster Members (invite other parents to future meetings).  

Coach McCleary will submit his top 5 wish list of his desired priorities.  

Upcoming Events:

Anything Goes December 18th, 20% back

Canes Chicken January 21st
The committee voted to reschedule the January 4th meeting to Monday, January 11th, 2016.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 p.m. 
